

Town of Barnstable Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission

www.townofbarnstable.ma.us/hyannismainstreet

To all persons deemed interested or affected by the Town of Barnstable's Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Ordinance under Chapter 112, Article III of the Code of the Town of Barnstable, you are hereby notified that a hearing was held at Town Hall, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA Selectmen's Conference Room, 2nd Floor at 6:30 pm on <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>September 21</u>, 2016.

MINUTES

Members Present: Paul S. Arnold, Taryn Thoman, John Alden and Timothy Ferreira

Members Absent: Marina Atsalis, Brenda Mazzeo, David Colombo,

Staff Present: Karen Herrand, Principal Assistant, and Anna Brigham, Principal Planner, Growth Management Dept.

A quorum being duly present, Taryn Thoman, Vice Paul S. Arnold Chair opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. An announcement was made by Taryn Thoman, Paul S. Arnold, stating the meeting is being recorded and broadcast on Channel 18 and in accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, §20; and requested that anyone taping this meeting to please make their presence known.

New Business

Robert Hayes d/b/a Chelsea's Swimwear & Apparel - 584 Main Street - Map 308 Parcel 069 Two Business Signs

Robert Hayes in attendance. He has a revision to the original sign, projecting sign, facing the sidewalk. Would like to revise it to be smaller, 27 inches by 18 inches, see Exhibit A. (originally submitted to be 36 inches by 24 inches.

Paul Arnold confirms the larger sign measurements to be 65 inches by forty three inches, see Exhibit B.

Taryn Thoman asks if the blue awning is already there? She likes the surroundings, colors match, windows clean.

Robert Hayes replies yes, awning is preexisting.

Chair Paul Arnold entertains a motion, moved by Taryn Thoman to accept the two signs as proposed and amended (small sign), seconded by John Alden, so voted unanimously.

Other Business

Chair Paul Arnold makes comment about Marina Atsalis' previous question regarding the banners at the intersection of South Street and Ocean Street. These are considered temporary banners and HHDC has no purview over this. The Town can do this as temporary without permission. This is written in the Town Ordinance. Elizabeth Jenkins gave him this information. He will take this up with Marina. Also, he thinks it should be discussed further.

Taryn Thoman would like to get a copy of this ordinance.

Matters not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair

Next HHDC meeting scheduled for October 19, 2016

Chair Paul Arnold entertains a motion to adjourn, moved by John Alden, seconded by Timothy Ferreira, so voted unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 6:37 P.M.

Respectfully submitted Karen A. Herrand

List of Exhibit Documents

Exhibit A – Picture of proposed revised projected sign – Chelsea's Swimwear - 584 Main Street, Hyannis Map/Par 308/069/001

Exhibit B - Picture of proposed sign - Chelsea's Swimwear - 584 Main Street, Hyannis Map/Par 308/069/001